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School closes today for the Spring half term holiday and re-opens on 

Monday 24th February. 

Dear Parents/carers 
 
On Tuesday this week it was Safer Internet day, and the theme this year was about keeping 
yourself safe from scams online. Classes had an age appropriate assembly, where pupils learned 
how to keep themselves safe from scams online, as well as answering questions like: 
 
• How is changing technology like generative AI going to impact the approach of scammers? 
• What role can the government and internet industry take to tackle this threat? 
• And what changes would young people like to see to help protect themselves moving 
forward? 
 
There are some great resources for parents online that you can use to support your child. You 
can find them by visiting: 
Parents and Carers - UK Safer Internet Centre 
 
The school is going to be having some improvements made over the holidays. We have new 
carpets going in some of the classrooms and shared spaces. This is the first step in 
improvements we want to make over the next few years and we are excited to see the results! 
 
We finish the week on some sad news, which is that we have 2 members of staff leaving us at 
the end of the academic year. The first is Miss Bowman. She joined us as a newly qualified 
teacher and has been working here for 2 years. I spoke to the children in her class and asked 
them - 'What's so great about Miss Bowman?' and the general consensus was that she was 
friendly, lovely and kind! 
 
The second is Mr Hammond who has decided to take a well-earned retirement. Mr Hammond 
has worked at the school for 21 years and has guided Year 6 through their final year of primary 
school with warmth, compassion and enthusiasm. We are all aware what a huge loss he will be 
to both the staff and children across the school. When I asked one pupil what was so great 
about Mr Hammond, they simply replied,  'He's great - he's funny, kind and makes learning so 
much fun'.  
 
The school is under no illusion that these are big shoes to fill, and we will be recruiting straight 
after half term. 
 
We wish you all a wonderful half term holiday and are looking forward to seeing everyone on 
Monday 24th February. 
 
Nichola Smith 
Headteacher 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers


Remember – safeguarding is  everyone’s 

responsibility 

If you have a safeguarding concern, please 

contact Nichola Smith (Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) at 

nsmith@alverton.tpacademytrust.org or, if 

it is out of school hours, please contact the 

Multi Agency Referral Unit on 0300 1231 

116;  

E-mail: 

multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk  

THIS IS OUR 

 

HELP YOUR SHELF 

 

How it Works 

 

It’s all free. 

 

Take what you need, 
whenever you need it. 

 

No Questions Asked – No Judgements Made 

 

Give what you can if you would like to. 

Donations wanted 
Our Help Your Shelf is looking 
rather bare. If you are able to bring 
in any non-perishable food items, 
cleaning products or toiletries, we 
would be very grateful. These will 
all go to helping our families and 
community. Thank you very much. 

School lunches 
 
Don’t forget to book your child’s 
school lunches for after half term. 
You can go on anytime and book 
for up to several months in 
advance. 
Please check 5th March if you’ve 
already booked as the menu has 
changed and all original bookings 
for that date have been cancelled. 

Year 5 Porthpean and Year 6 London 

Final payments 

A reminder that all remaining payments for this year’s residential trips 

must be paid by the following dates: 

Year 5 Porthpean  Friday 7th March 

Year 6 London  Friday 31st March 

Please log into Arbor (we no longer use Schoolmoney), check how 

much you owe and pay by the deadline date.  

Any questions, please ask at the office. 

mailto:multiagencyreferralunit@cornwall.gov.uk


PINS project 
 
Recently we held a parent forum with Lauren Ladd as part of the PINs Project 
(15th January), and we would like to invite you to the next meeting on Tuesday 
25th February 2025 at 9.00am at Alverton School. 
 
Lauren will be there again to answer questions and give advice. 
  
Please let the office know if you would like to attend. 
  
We look forward to seeing you there. Please spread the word! 

A message from Miss Atkins 
Another intervention we have begun in school are sensory circuits. If you 
would like more information, please visit our website and go to Key 
Information, Special Educational Needs. 



Clubs 
 

Dance club has now finished for this school year. Please collect 
your child on Fridays after half term at 3.15pm. 
 

Year 1/2 Ball Skills has now finished on Thursdays. Year 1/2 
Scooter club will now start on Thursday 27th February if your 
child has a place. 
 

Year 3/4 Art club on Tuesdays has now finished for those 
signed up for this half term and the next group of children 
who have a place will be starting after half term for 4 weeks. 
 

If clubs are cancelled at short notice we will send you an in-
app message on Arbor so please ensure you have 
downloaded the Arbor app so you can read these. 

St Piran’s Day menu 

Wednesday 5th March 

There is a menu change for lunch on 5th March. Aspens are 

offering a choice of pasties instead of the usual roast meal. 

Jacket potatoes and tomato pasta will also be available.  

If you have already made a booking for 5th March this will 

have been cancelled so please re-book. 

If your child would like lunch on that day, 

please don’t forget to book on the 

Aspens Select site before 9am on the 

morning of 5th March. If you forget to 

book, your child will only be offered tomato pasta. 



TICKETS ON SALE AFTER 

EASTER! 



0300 123 3393 

0808 802 6666 

0344 411 1444 

Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 

The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance provides food for 
anyone in need. If their support would be helpful to 
you, just phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can phone the 
Foodbank for you who will be able to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the moment and 
are very grateful for any donations. 

 

www.mind.org.uk 

0300 123 3393 



 

There is a lot of help and advice available to help you keep your children safe online. Have a look at the 

Online Safety section of our website for lots of useful information and links  http://www.alverton.org.uk/

website/online_safety_for_families/246722.  Your child’s teacher will also always be happy to talk to you 

about online safety.  

http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/online_safety_for_families/246722


Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/ 
 
Registering a child as eligible for free school meals (as described below) means that your child receives 
a free meal every day (though they can, of course, bring a packed lunch should they prefer) but there 
are additional benefits too. Pupil Premium brings more money into the school to help children achieve 
and learn. Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium also receive other benefits (eg contributions 
towards Key Stage 2 camps and funding to use for uniform, music lessons, trips etc). At some times, 
there are further benefits for these children such as food vouchers during holiday times where these 
are given. Please see the Pupil Premium Provision Map in the Pupil Premium section of our website 
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518 or speak to Mrs Gill or Mrs Stacey in the 
office or contact Mrs Simpson who leads our Pupil Premium provision. 
 
The easiest and quickest way to apply for free school meals is online through the Cornwall Council 
website but, if you are unable to do this, you can call the Free School Meals team on 01872 323298 and 
a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over the phone.  
 
A child is eligible for free school meals if their parent / carer (or the child themselves) receives any of 
the following benefits: 
· Income Support (IS) 
· Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 
· Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and 
Support Allowance 
· Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 
· Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 
· Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 
· Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 
· Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 
any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 
 
If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of 
what other benefits / credits are being claimed: 
· Working Tax Credit 
· Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and / or Contribution-Based Employment and Support 
Allowance 
 
NB All Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 
Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. 
However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 may also have an entitlement to benefits-
related free school meals and it is important to apply for these if you think your child may be eligible. 
 
Registering for free school meals / Pupil Premium is confidential. If you think that your child is eligible, 
we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall Council as detailed above. Mrs Gill and Mrs Stacey 
in the office will also be able to help you and answer any questions you may have. 
 
Thank you. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/
http://www.alverton.org.uk/website/pupil_premium/172518


DIARY DATES 

Monday 17th - Friday 21st February Spring half term holiday 

Monday 24th February Puffins swimming - Group 1 

Tuesday 25th February Lanyon swimming - Group 2 

Wednesday 26th February Trencrom swimming - Group 1 

Wednesday 5th March St Piran’s parade - Year 6 

Thursday 6th March World Book Day 

Dress as your favourite book character or Oscar 

winner 

Monday 17th-19th March 

3.30-6pm 

Parents evenings 

Please book online - letter to follow 

Friday 4th April 

3.15pm 

School closes for Easter holidays 

I’m going to be really honest now and tell you that I 

never celebrate Valentines Day. There, I’ve said it. You 

all know. It never feels in the least romantic to me, and 

to be honest I don’t want to hang out with other 

couples who are doing exactly the same thing. Plus, it 

can be a really sad and lonely time of year can’t it? 

There’s that thought that every other couple are out 

having a lovely time. Because you will only ever see or 

hear about those times, nobody really posts on social media the sad and lonely evening 

they’re having. So, I’m being brave and honest, and will sit at home having a cuppa, 

possibly a glass of wine. Feel free to raise a glass to those of us who don’t want to or can’t 

celebrate the day. I have biscuits and hot drinks (maybe even a hot chocolate) for anybody 

who wants to come and say hi or chat. Do come and say hello, I love seeing you all. In the 

meantime, do the best you can and don’t beat yourself up for not being perfect and living 

the life that you think everybody else is living. Much love, Mrs D xxxxx  












